Raul Cervantes Andrade

Procuraduría General de la República, PGR
Paseo de la Reforma 211-213, 

Cuauhtémoc, Ciudad de México. C.P. 06500

Dear Attorney General:

I am writing in relation to the urgent case of Verónica Razo who was arbitrarily detained and tortured by Federal Police in Mexico City in June 2011. During the time she was detained, she was subjected to near asphyxiation, electric shocks, and was sexually assaulted. As a result, she was forced to sign a confession admitting to offenses of abduction and organized crime, which she did not commit. Medical examinations from the time of her arrest show multiple injuries all over her body. Two years after her arrest, in June 2013, a forensic psychologist from the Federal Attorney General’s Office (Procuraduría General de la República, PGR) confirmed that Verónica presented symptoms consistent with torture.

Amnesty International has reviewed the case and finds no evidence that Verónica committed any of the crimes she has been accused of, except for the testimonies that were obtained through torture and other grave violations of due process.

I call upon you to withdraw all charges against Verónica so that she is released from prison immediately.  I urge you to move forward on the investigation of the police officers responsible for her detention and torture and bring them to justice.
Thank you for your immediate attention to this inhumane and unjust situation.  
Kind regards,

